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      Dead River Camper’s News

   2010 – 1st Quarter

This year was one of the few years when the U.P. finally had a true spring. On the down side, we didn’t get enough snow for a good run off which leaves the Basin about 2 feet low at this time. We now have to depend on Mother Nature to give us enough rain to fill the Basin to the 1341 ft. target elevation level by June 1st, the start of the summer recreational period. With these dry conditions, be extra cautious when burning.





Annual Meeting: The annual meeting packet will be mailed out soon. Be sure to return it as soon as possible as we need a quorum to conduct any business. This year’s meeting will be held on June 19th. If we do not receive enough responses, it necessitates a second mailing to obtain shareholder consent for the election of directors and vote on resolutions, if any. The last time we had to do this it cost the corporation over $1,000.


Maps:  New updated maps of the Hoist Basin will be available at the annual meeting.  Prices to be determined.







Dead River Water Management:  We have included on the Dead River Campers web site a copy of the FERC Order Modifying and Approving Article 405 Operations Monitoring Plan. This explains the process to determine the operation and water flows on the entire Dead River watershed system.
 

Board Activities:  The Board held regular meetings on January 19th, February 16th and March 20th.

Boat Launches:  After 10 years we may finally have an agreement with UPPCO for both the East and West end boat launches. They should be starting construction of the West end launch at the Boise/Clark Creek bridge location soon, as it must be completed by June. Hopefully this launch facility will be useful to those on the northwest end of the Basin. The new site will have ample parking and restrooms available for the public.  The new boat launch will be primarily used to accommodate smaller boats. 

Road Issues:  With summer coming and a lot more traffic on single track roads and main roads, safety must be a priority for all. Each year there is greater use of motorcycles, four wheelers and now side by sides that can reach high speeds. Driving and riding safely is everyone’s responsibility. Everyone should be aware of the laws regarding these types of vehicles.  All children using these vehicles should have parental supervision. Please respect your neighbor and your neighbor’s property.   

Common Lands:   Holli Forest Products will begin hardwood thinning operations at the end of Braastad Rd. and clear cutting jack pine south of south Basin Dr. this summer.  Spring cutting was delayed by the early break up and road restrictions. We will be looking into replanting the cuttings north of Red Road as seedlings previously planted died with the dry weather last year.

Fish Committee:  The DNR planted 20,000 lake trout during October. The average size was five inches long.  The fish committee plans to plant fathead minnows in May. This will be the third year we have been able to do this. We hope to be involved in a sample netting program that will tell us if we are being successful or not.

Reward:   Break-ins are still being reported around the Basin.  The Board continues to offer a $1,000 reward for any information leading to the arrest and conviction of any illegal activity on shareholder’s property. It is a good idea these days to keep a note book handy to record the license numbers of any unknown vehicle for future reference if needed. 

DRCI Web Site:  You spoke and we listened.  The DRCI website has been completely re-vamped and is now up and running.  Check out  www.deadrivercampersinc.com  for notices, water levels and to contact the DRCI board.









REMINDERS

Water Surface Elevation:  If you are interested in the water surface elevation, log onto http:wisconsinpublicservice.com/news/hvdro/hvdrodata.asp or use the DRCI website link for current information.   We thank UPPCO for making this information available to us. 

Tree Removal Issues:  If you have trees to remove please fill out a cutting permit and send it in to DRCI or contact Bruce Bussone at 485-5901 or 362-3226.  There is a one year time period from date of issue for each tree cutting permits. Each shareholder is responsible for any trees cut by contractors they have hired. Please contact Bruce if you have any questions. You are reminded that tree cutting on common/CFR lands is prohibited.
Road Improvements:  Shareholders are reminded to get approval for road improvements by sending your request to the board.  This would include any changes to current roads as well as tree removals to widen access. Tree removals within the 300 ft. setback need a tree removal permit form completed.  Each shareholder is responsible for roadwork done by any contractor they have hired. We are currently developing a permit form for road work for our shareholders to use, as well as revisions to the current Rules and Regulations for Roads.

Bridges:  DRCI has the responsibility to maintain two bridges on two of our access roads.  They are located on North Basin Drive and Three Mile Road. Please report any bridge damage you observe to the Board immediately. 

Stock Certificates:  You are reminded to update your stock certificate ownership and addresses when something changes that would affect a change in those certificates. This would include a death, divorce, move, etc. Your ballot that is used at the annual meeting of our shareholders must be signed by all owners for it to be valid. There is no charge to change the certificate and it can be done easily by sending the certificate to DRCI with supporting documents for the change. Please let new shareholders know that they should submit a copy of their deed and obtain a stock certificate upon purchase of their camp. Additionally, the corporate bylaws, declarations, rules and regulations can be found on our webpage at www.deadrivercampersinc.com 

Zoning Violations:  Shareholders should report perceived zoning violations to their respective townships. These violations would include multiple camps on single lots and excessive blight or junk. The townships can be contacted at, Ishpeming Township: 485-5411, Negaunee Township: 475-7869 and Champion Township: 339-2920.
Renting of Shareholder Single Family Residences: DRCI Declaration Section 4.1 reads “Lots shall be used solely for the construction of one single-family residence and structures and outbuildings incidental to the use of it (including, without limitations, barns, stables and garages for private, and not public or commercial, use) and shall be limited in use to single-family residential purposes and incidental uses.”   This declaration prohibits the rental of any shareholder single family residences on the basin. 
Use of Shoreline:  As most shore line is privately owned, when someone is in the need of bathroom facilities while out on the water please respect that you may be using one of our shareholders beachfronts to do so.  


Submerged Hazards: With the water level starting the year off so low take extra caution to avoid submerged hazards while boating this summer. We should all try to mark hazards as they are found, but safety is still up to the operator.

Inland Navigation Rules: (1) never go inside a green buoy. Generally speaking there are hazards to navigation between the buoy and shore.  (2) Red on right when returning. Red navigation buoys are kept on your right side when returning from sea, this means in our case Lake Superior.     

